MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
February 11, 2020

HELD AT QUAKER HILL CONFERENCE CENTER
7:00 P.M.

Board members present included Doug Brenneke, Annemarie Chasteen, Murlin Clark and,
Robert Erbse.

Absent was Dr. Ernest Hendricks

Also, present was Tammy Glenn, Andrew Sickmann, and Jeff Theobald from Centerpoint
Energy.

Mr. Jeff Theobald with Centerpoint Energy was present to inform the Board that Vectren Gas
would be starting a project in late Summer this year to replace gas pipes. He provide a map
showing the location where the work would be done. They intend to bore most of the pipe
replacement to prevent traffic disruption. Notification to residents will precede the work. The
first step will be utility locations. This should be 1 to 2 weeks prior to actual work. The pipes
are being replaced with plastic piping. Mr. Theobald assured the Board that any paving that is
disrupted it will be milled and repaved. He urged the Board to contact him if they had any
concerns or questions. '

The minutes for the January 14 , 2019 meeting were reviewed. AnneMarie Chasteen made a
motion to approve as submitted. Murlin Clark seconded. Allin favor.

Vouchers were distributed for approval.
Legal report. Andrew Sickmann had no update.
Clerk report. Tammy Glenn had no update.

Doug Brenneke shared with the Board the U.S. Bureau had sent a request to update the Spring
Grove census map. Tammy said she had verified the map had not changed the previous year
and would do this again this year as there had been no changes.

Mr. Brenneke shared that Dr. Hendricks had reactivated the dormant savings account at First
Merchants Bank by depositing $0.25. The account will remain active without fees.

Board members shared that they had located the Garage Sale ordinance (2019-01). The Board
discussed and asked that Legal Counsel send a letter to the resident at 1101 Sylvan Nook Drive
informing them that the Ordinance only allowed yard/garage sales twice a year per resident.



February 2020 (cont)

Annemarie Chasteen asked that the spelling of her name be corrected on the website.
Members agreed that Colin Gatland would be informed that the spelling is incorrect.

With no other business to discuss, Murlin Clark made a motion for adjournment. Annemarie
Chasteen seconded. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.
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